
2021 has been a tough year! Maybe you have found some ways to cope 
with the many issues we’ve all encountered. Hearing your ideas may 
not only be helpful to others, but also inspirational as we slide into 

2022.  Please send me your suggestions at cla@frontier.com 

JANUARY 2022 

Hello to all the members of our Briar Patch Community!

This is the first publication of “In and
Around Briar Patch.”  As well as an
essential builder of community spirit
and engagement, the purpose is to 
provide our residents with pertinent 

and helpful information. The issues will be created 
monthly, as of now, and emailed to all residents. 
Copies can also be picked up at the Clubhouse on 
the first of the month. My name is Connie Ausflug 
and I have assumed the task.  

Here are a few items, which may be included in 
each issue: 

• Messages from our Board Members
• Relevant local news
• Upcoming events in our community and beyond
• Acknowledgments and thanks to our residents,

Volunteers and Board Members for all they
provide in helping our community be the best
place to live

• Photos of our community events
• Sharing of members’ exciting news such as

wedding, retirement, or any other milestone
written by you or simply an announcement
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Please let me know if there 
is  anything you would like 
to see in the publication.   
Emai l:  cla@frontier.com 

by the 21s t of each month.  



 	A big shout out of    
appreciation to 
our volunteers for 
providing a festive 
Holiday Party held at 

the Clubhouse complete with decorations, 
delicious food, and fun! So good to see so 
many in attendance. Donna Jensen and her 
committee did a wonderful job making it 
enjoyable for all.  

Thank you Donna, Evelyn Arnheiter,  
Kathleen Bauer, Gaynor Burch, 
Marie Lawrence, Gwen Maloy, 

Karen Adams, KiKi Taylor, Ellen Walsh, 
Jillian Lavelle, Karen Ryan, 

Suzanne Durham, Gary Lavallie, 
Fred Roth, and John Valera. 

Just a reminder, our bowling league is 
still open for anyone who wants to join. 

We meet at LaneGlo Lanes (Old CR 54) 
every Tuesday at 1:20 PM  

Cost $10.50 per week. 
Come as often as you like.  We throw a 

lot of gutter balls; but most of all  
we have a blast! 

Come join the fun and meet new people. 
For more information please contact 

Evelyn at 727-207-9502 

ATTENTION: 
2022 Briar Patch Annual Meeting 

February 14th at 1:00PM.  Please bring 
your concerns to the meeting;  

Your Voice Matters 
More information to follow. 
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Briar Patch Ambassadors Corner 
Attention all new owners from January 2020 
through December 2021. Your invitation is 
here! Come to the new owners meet up at our 
very own clubhouse. The event is scheduled   
for January 15, 2022 at 1:00 pm. 

✦ Meet up and get to know other neighbors.
✦ Get answers for questions about our community

✦ Icebreakers and fun prizes
Come and join this event that will entertain and orient you to our Briar Patch 

community. I look forward to seeing you there. 
Jillian Lavelle 

     There are a number of books 
available to choose at the Clubhouse. 
They are displayed on the book shelves 
alphabetically by author – paperbacks 
on the left book shelf and hard-bounds 
on the right. 
When you are 
finished with the 
book, please be 
courteous and 
replace the book 
in the space from 
where you took it. 

   Our Clubhouse is a great place for 
participation in a number of   activities!  
Please help me by letting me know what
activities you would like to see at the 
Clubhouse – board games, book club, 
demonstrations of a skill, cards, etc.?  
I’m open for any and all suggestions. 
At one time, Bingo was played at the 
Clubhouse. Anyone interested in 
participating in Bingo again? Please 
send me your suggestions at: 
donnamarie13us@yahoo.com       

Thank you for your help. 
  Donna Jensen 

      In 2021, Streets & Grounds had 
many accomplishments made in Briar 
Patch.  We have eliminated about 
90% of our rust problems through 
testing, replacing aged equipment, 
and adjusting the many chemical 
additives used in our wells.  With 
continued support from our 
homeowners, we have also cut down 
on the many sprinkler heads being 
damaged from parking and/or driving 
on our lawns.   
     Moving forward in 2022, I ask all of 
our residents to use the landscape 
modification and work order request 
forms found on-line to have anything 
done per our deed restrictions. That 
would be a great service to us so we 
can continue to make Briar Patch a 
great looking community to live in. 

Thank you. 
        Fred Ausflug 

MESSAGES FROM OUR BOARD DIRECTORS 
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At the time of publication these are the only reports that have been submitted. 


